Center of the Nation ApHC

April 28, 2007 Meeting


The Center of the Nation ApHC met April 28th at the Hartford Pizza Ranch.  Officers present were Doug Nickel, Doug Richards, Craig Roth, Dan Bennett, Dorine Bennett and Lori Richards.  Guest present was Barb Keenan.  


Vice President Doug Richards called the meeting to order.  There was no secretary’s report available.  Dorine Bennett gave the treasurer’s report.

Doug Richards reported that he had spoken with Sandy Rebstock on insurance for the Spring Spotacular.  It was decided to purchase the insurance policy thru the Indianhead Club.  We are able to get insurance from them for the trail ride also, but will need to get the date to her as soon as possible.  The trail ride was discussed and the date set for July 21, 2007 at Craig Roth’s.  We will invite the Arab Club, Nebraska ApHC and area 4-H clubs to attend.  Details on ride length, whether to have a potluck afterwards or provide food and ask for a free will donation will be decided on at a later date.  


The Spring Spotacular show was discussed.  Doug Nickel reported that the FFA is not interested in handling the sawdust sales.  It was decided that the club will handle the sawdust sales, Doug & Lori Richards volunteered to be in charge of this.  Barb will check with A-K to see what they would charge for sawdust and e-mail Lori & Doug the information.  Trail obstacles were discussed, most of the items needed should already be at the fairgrounds.  John Dobler will supply the cattle for the cattle events and Doug Nickel has the cable for rope race.  Lori Richards will call Carmen and see if she wants to have a tack booth, and Doug Nickel will supply prizes for the leadliners and call Pfeiffer Implement to remind them we need a tractor for that weekend.  Dorine will bring her computer.  A motion was made for the club to purchase a printer/copier and paper.  The motion was passed.  Awards for the high points were discussed.  Danny & Dorine have a box of plaques they will donate to the club; they would need new faceplates but may be an inexpensive option to awards.  Lori will check with trophy companies to see what new faceplates will cost and report back.  Doug Nickel will check with the Chamber of Commerce and see if they would handle picking up the judges from the airport and taking them out to eat.  Having a “CON Booth” was discussed; it was decided to have a booth with information on membership benefits, futurity and other Club information.  Lori Richards will be responsible for setting this up.  The Horse of the Upper Midwest magazine was passed around so the CON show bill ad could be reviewed.  


Doug Nickel reported that he will apply to the ApHC to have the Fair show doubled pointed.  Ann Grohs will be in charge of stalls this year, and they are hopeful they will not have the stalling problems experienced in other years.  


It was decided not to hold another meeting before the Spring Spotacular.  Any business that comes up will be handled by e-mail or phone.  The meeting was adjourned.  

